




Introductions: Introductions were conducted for all locations.

Minutes of Jan. 16 and 23, 2014 were reviewed. Motions to approve by Sandra with a second from Betty P. Minutes were approved as submitted.
Old Business: Updates on work in progress: Donna stated that the KBH 5 unit project will be opening soon. It has a staff office and community support services are available on site.  
NOFA Debriefing:  Paula stated that the entire NOFA application was submitted on 1/31/14, ahead of the 2/3/14 deadline. She thanked everyone for their hard work and effort and noted that there were many meetings to complete sections of the application. Paula stated that the project deadline of 1 month before the 2/3/14 full submission was a HUD requirement and that she appreciated how hard projects worked to meet this deadline despite it being the holidays and with the recent bout of bad weather.  Paula asked for feedback from project applicants as well as those who participated in the meetings to compile the information for the application.  Overall, feedback was positive from those who responded.  Mike asked if we would be doing scoring and prioritization for 2014 and the answer is yes. The Project Committee will change its format this year and is hoping to conduct face to face reviews so it feels like it is more technical assistance.  The Committee wants to begin this process right away.  Paula encouraged anyone who wants to provide feedback to contact her or one of the 3 tri-chairs. Her e-mail is ppaladino@mainehousing.org. 

CoC Process and Operations:  This topic was tabled until next month so that Chet can participate in the discussion.  

Adding a call-in number or additional Tanberg site to increase participation in meetings:  We have 6 sites that are available through the libraries for the full CoC meetings.  One of the projects questioned the ability to call in vs. going to a site due to travel.  There is a listing of all the library sites as well as the 300+ locations across the state of Maine where the Tanberg conferencing is available.  Paula will ensure this gets posted on the Maine Homeless Planning site and will e-mail Sharon Dean the information as well.  Scott will check to see if there is a call in number option for accessing the Tanberg conferencing as the past call in #’s have been provided by MaineHousing and there is a cost associated with this.  Scott will report back at the next meeting.

Subcommittees to reconvene, set schedules, chairs and note takers: It is apparent from the most recent NOFA application that HUD has a lot of expectations of work that the CoC’s need to perform in order to meet their requirements.  The way to perform this work is through the committees and this year, members are strongly encouraged to join and actively participate on committees so that we can complete the work we are mandated to do. 

Betty P. suggested that if each member recruited one person in the next three months, that participation would increase significantly.  

In the next month committees were asked to reconvene and to set their schedules for the year as well as verify who the chairs and note takers will be for the forthcoming year.

It was suggested that we post a listing of the committees and what they do as well as list of members so that interested individuals could review the information and contact people if they are interested in joining.  This can be posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website. Once the committees are finalized and we have a list of current chairs, note takers and members, this will be posted to the Maine Homeless Planning website (resource committee to do this?).

Each committee chair took a few minutes to describe the work of their committee and state who currently serves on their committee.  A list was passed around so that members could state what committee they serve on or intend to join this year.    Paula noted that there were 30 project applications representing 16 agencies.  The committee membership included the following individuals on the committees:
Data: Ginny, Katherine, Awa

Resource: Betty P., Joe, Melody, Steve and Francine

Project: Donna, Heather L. Gail, Catherine, Tiffany, Awa, Chet, Wes

Steering: Donna, Paula, Ginny, Heather R., Cullen, Chet, Wes, Awa, Mike

Policy: Donna, Heather, Cullen, Vickey

It was noted that the policy committee no longer exists as per the governance that was recently voted upon.  Several members expressed concern about this change and indicated they were unaware of it.  It was noted that the ad hoc Governance committee needs to reconvene in the future and could look at establishing the Policy Committee again. The chair of the committee indicated interest in participating because he was not aware that it was no longer a committee.    The ad hoc committee consists of Chet, Sandra, Betty, Donna, Heather R. and Shawn Y. They will meet from 12:00-1:00 pm immediately prior to the next CoC meeting.  Paula/Scott will check to see if we can use the Tanberg Conferencing equipment that day for the meeting and send out a notice.  Anyone who is interested in attending is welcome to participate.
Presentation:  Betty King gave a presentation about her group “Home Together” and talked about their participation in this years Point in Time Survey.  
Work Plan and Planning Grant Update:  Paula distributed a “draft work plan” to the Steering Committee based on several things including tasks from the recent NOFA application, meetings and memos from Anne Gass and last years work plan with items that were not completed.  The Steering Committee will be meeting to review the work plan and prioritize work items on March 3 at the next meeting.

Cindy provided an update on the City of Portland and MaineHousing’s Planning Grant. She reviewed the history of this and noted that in September, the Maine CoC had a discussion about the planning grant application approved by HUD.  There were two ad hoc committees formed; one for Monitoring and Evaluation including Performance Measures and another for Coordinated Assessment.  There are two members from each CoC who will be on the committees: one member from each COC representing a funded program and another non-funded.  In October, Cindy and Bob Duranleau attended both CoC meetings and presented the planning grant objectives.  At the October meetings, both CoC’s approved the objectives and members via vote of the CoC.  Cindy asked for the COC to approve replacing Sandra Kimball who was on the Monitoring and Evaluation committee, which Sandra supported due to her new responsibilities.  Betty Palmer was identified to replace Sandra Kimball.  Heather R. made a motion and Donna seconded it to have Betty serve on the ad hoc committee.

Cindy noted that she and Bob Duranleau have finalized the scope of work.  This will be sent out to at least 4 or 5 agencies to bid on. This includes TAC, ABT, Anne Gass, Cloudburst, Hornby-Zeller Associates, etc.  The ad hoc committees will work closely with the consultants and provide quarterly reports on achievements in March, June, Sept or Oct. Cindy emphasized that this is a 1 year planning grant for 2014 so the work needs to be completed this year. 

Project Committee: making this two committees Due to the nature of the work, and after a discussion of how it used to be when there was the GPCOC it was voted upon to make this two separate committees: one for projects and one for monitoring. This will need to be re-written into the governance when the ad hoc committee meets on 3/20/14 at 12:00 pm.

Committee Updates:

Steering: No new updates other than what was discussed today. The committee will review the work plan and report back at the next full meeting of the CoC.

Data Committee: In this morning’s Steering Committee meeting, it was decided that the Data Committee should first review all  the Point In Time Survey and Housing Inventory Count reports and make a recommendation to the full CoC on whether to approve it’s submission into the HDX. In order to get the data out more quickly and meet our timeframes, the Data Committee will review this in their meeting on 3/18 and present a recommendation at the full CoC meeting on 3/20/14.  

It was noted that Clif and Megan from MaineHousing conducted an Interim Assessment training during the storm on 2/13.  There were 18 participations that attended out of 22 registered.  There is an issue with one of the data fields and Paula noted that she had talked with the HMIS team about having them go in and fix the data on behalf of agencies. This was very well received and agencies would like the HMIS team to do this. Paula noted that they are working on a plan and will reach out to the people who attended the training first to obtain permission to do so and prioritize the projects that need assistance with this project.  

Ginny also noted that the Data Committee is currently working on revising their mission statement.

Resource Committee:  Did not meet due to the storm.  They are going to develop their work plan based on the feedback from Steering on the draft plan Paula created. They would like more members to join the resource committee as well.

Policy Committee:  Cullen noted a lot of federal updates including the Affordable Care Act and the fact there will be meetings here in Maine next week as well as a rally to support this. He noted that the OMNIBUS bill was passed and Senator Collins did a lot of work to ensure adequate funding for HUD and other programs. It looks like HUD Tier 1 and Tier 2 projects will be funded as a result of her work. Cullen suggested that the MCOC send her a thank you letter which everyone supported. Cullen will draft this for the tri-chairs to sign and send out.  Cullen will work with Paula to craft language to let the HUD project applicants know of this update.

He noted that some of the funding cuts from sequestration will be restored but not all.  The bad news is Section 8 will be seeing the effects in 2014 from the loss of units not being leased up when they expired in 2013.  Food stamps are cut an additional 1% as a result of the Farm Bill and coupled with the cuts in Nov. from the end of the stimulus funding for additional funding, it adds up to significant cuts for people.  Cullen gave a brief SHC report including the fact that there are significant changes to the Healthcare for the Homeless and 1,300 people won’t be able to access services even with FQHC’s picking up some of the clients.  Older and aging populations in shelters are being looked at especially those with medical concerns. LD 1717 is now being proposed without the funding amount originally attached to it The SHC discussed the shelter reports and issue of bed nights and overflow beds as well as long term stayer’s reports.
Other Business: None

Next Meeting: March 20, 2014 1:00-3:00 PM
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Augusta:  Mike Mooney (New Beginnings), Cindy Namer (MaineHousing), Betty Palmer (Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter), Arwen Roth (VA), Donna Kelley (KBH), Larry Duquette (Veteran’s Inc.), Heather Lea (Bread of Life Ministries), Sean Donovan (Home Together), Betty King (Home Together), Rosaline Moore (HOME Emmaus), Josh Prochaska (HOME Emmaus) 


Bangor: Catherine Sullivan (PCHC), Gail Garrow (OHI), Christine Roberts (HUD), Tiffany Albert (Shaw House)


Portland: Heather Rhoda (Frannie Peabody), Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Sandra Kimball (VOA), Vickey Rand (CHOM)


Presque Isle:  Steve Eyler (Homeless Services of Aroostook), Francine Stark (Hope & Justice Project)


Farmington:  None 





Meeting: Maine CoC


Date:  February 20, 2014


Time: 1pm to 3pm


Location: Maine Library Teleconferencing 





Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please let Scott know and he will edit accordingly.  
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